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order to conform its
re, OTS is proposing to

Financial Institutiors Tmmng oysom vor mos oo
posed for thrifts and banks by the Federal Financial
Institutions Examination Council (FFIEC) in the Ju-
ly 18, 1996 edition of the Federal Register. A copy of
the FFIEC notice is also attached. It is expected that,
after reviewing comments, FFIEC will agree on 2
final version that would be adopted by the federal
banking agencies.

At this time, OTS is proposing a change in its rules
that would facilitate eventual adoption of the actual
rating system changes.

UFIRS is a supervisory rating system used by all fad-
eral banking agencies to evaluate the safety and
soundness of depository institutions on a uniform
basis. The federal banking agencies have imple-
mented UFIRS through the CAMEL rating system,
which organizes the relevant UFIRS factors into five
maijor areas (Capital adequacy, Assct quality, Man-
agement, Eamings and Liquidity).

FFIEC's proposed changes to UFIRS include the ad-
dition of a sixth rating category evaluating an in-
gtitution’s sensivity to market risk. Currently, market
risk is evaluared within other areas.

Various OTS regulations now refer to the CAMEL rat-
ing system. The CAMEL acronym, however, will be-
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= —_— L rating. Instead,
OTS regulations would refer more generally to the
latest version of UFIRS or to any comparable rating
system OTS may adopt in lieu of UFIRS. Other mi-
nor changes are also proposed,

The OTS notice of proposed rulemaking was pub-
lished in the July 23, 1996, edition of the Federal
Register, Vol. 61, No. 142, pp, 38114-38117. Written
comments on the OTS proposal to conform its regu-
lations to the new nomenclature must be received
on or before September 23, 1996, and should be ad-
dressed to: Manager, Dissemination Branch, Records
Management and Information Policy Division, Office
of Thrift Supervision, 1700 G Street, NW, Washing-
ton, DC 20552.

The FFIEC proposed changes to the rating system
were published in the July 18, 1996 edition of the
Federal Register, Vol. 61, No. 139, pp. 37472-37478.
Written comments on the proposed changes should
be directed to the address cited in the FFIEC docu-
ment.

For further information, contact:
William J. Magrini (202) 906-5744
Karen Osterioh (202) 906-6639
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Jobfathan L. Fiechter
Acting Director
Office of Thrift Supervision
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